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Senate Majority Leader Dean Skelos defended a proposed set of new district lines for the state Senate, saying they are “fair and constitutional” and predicting they will be held up in court.

Senate Democrats are set to file a lawsuit today challenging Senate Republicans’ methodology for adding a 63rd seat in the chamber, which the GOP says is legal under the state Constitution and Democrats say is a partisan attempt to retain a Republican majority.

“Ultimately I believe that these lines are fair and constitutional, and that they will be held up in challenges in the court,” Skelos told reporters today.

The Nassau County Republican said he has not had any conversations with Gov. Andrew Cuomo about the governor’s pledge to veto the district lines since they were drawn by lawmakers and not an independent body. His staff has had conversations with Cuomo’s office about instituting a constitutional amendment that would change the redistricting process, but would not be in place until the next redistricting cycle in 2022.

“I believe in order to truly follow the constitution, you have to amend the constitution,” Skelos said. “And there have been discussions at the staff level concerning a resolution that would pass this year, that would pass next year and go to the voters to amend the constitution in terms of the redistricting process.”

Meanwhile, Skelos said he hasn’t seen the Assembly Democrats’ proposal to raise the state’s minimum wage to $8.50 and index it to inflation, but said his conference would “study everything.”

“I haven’t even seen the bill. I haven’t seen the details of it,” Skelos said. “My concern is that it’s always been about jobs, that this could be a job killer rather than a job promoter.”
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